EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, June 3, 2015
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Derek Tucci, Lance Gatter, Doug Blair, Joe Thompson, Cathy Schick, Bob Stewart, George Crowder, Eric McCurdy, Traci Huffer, Jamie Sluys, Lori Oviatt
Tom & Marilyn – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Carrie Burr
1. Introduction of Guests:  Jeff Lowell - Bellevue S.D., Lauren McDaniel - Bellevue HS, Loren Krogstad - Liberty HS


2. Approval of Monday, May 3, 2014 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.   


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 52,794.36



Savings:
$ 26,453.94
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #18773 through #18848 for a total of $ 18,101.00
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy
a. The board meets this Sunday/Monday.  No report

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Derek Tucci

A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 11
b. Coach Ejections – 2
c. Recruiting – 1
d. Out of Season - 2

B. League Reports 

a. Metro – Greg Brashear received a WSSAAA award as an administrator. They will be moving to WPA website next fall.
b. Kingco – Finished retreat yesterday.  Spent a lot of time working on handbook language and fine-tuning it.  Approved budget.  Working with District 4 on some possible bi-district play and allocations.  Will be going to WPA for next year as well.  Working on a standard syllabus for all sports.
c. Emerald City – The league met today and discussed a league “recruitment” policy in response to some of the issues going on around the area. They will bring Lacey in to help with this.
d. SeaTac 2B/1B – No Report
e. Middle School – No Report

C. Official’s Corner : Joe Thompson 
a. Joe received some calls from NBUA about some of the state umpiring at UW.  They were particularly concerned that there were fights after the semi final game and no one was ejected.  There needs to be some oversight/evaluation of this situation.
b. Met with PNBOA to discuss sportsmanship and relationships with schools.  We will be asking them to report technical fouls to the assignor who will then notify the district director.
c. Joe, Pat, and Tom continue to work on a program to enhance the relationship between officials and school people.  Right now we are calling this “Respect the Game”.  We plan on implementing the program prior to basketball season.  We hope to have some guidelines for event management, to have technical fouls reported to assignor and district director, and for improving sportsmanship.

D. Delegates to 2015-2016 Spring Rep Assembly – Britt Atack will be the Emerald City rep.  Loren Krogstad will take over for George as the Kingco Representative.

E. Approval of Tournament Pay Schedule.  Marilyn went over the changes that the committee recommended.  Athletic trainers will receive $25 per hour and when they are retained by Sea-King and they will be responsible for emergency situations while schools should bring their own trainers for prophylactic taping.  The committee standardized pay at $15 per hour, but set parameters for how many hours should be expected for each sport.  The board asked for a review of all the manager stipends and a committee will focus on that next year.  M/S/P on by-law changes.

F. Approval of 2015-2016 Sea-King Budget.  Marilyn presented the revised budget for consideration.  M/S/P Budget with the increase in director salary.

G. Mileage Reimbursement for 2014-2015 Executive Board Meetings.  Board members should turn in their reports to Marilyn for reimbursement.

H. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report.  Marilyn provided the spring sport summaries to this point.  Many are still not complete as we are waiting for income from other districts and some manager reports from our own.  

I. Executive Board Calendar.  Marilyn provided an updated calendar to the board.  The first Eligibility date will have to be moved.  

J. Mercer Island Appeal.  Tom reported on the 3A Tennis appeal.  

K. 3A Golf – 2015-16.  3A representatives asked us to look at paying $30 greens fees.  Lance indicated that he met with Pat Bangasser and suggested that they keep looking especially if it makes practice rounds difficult to afford for some of our athletes.  The board also emphasized that we do not require a neutral sites and we should keep looking.  In addition, the two leagues should alternate the hosting responsibilities for boys and girls.

L. Supervisors at Events.  We request that the WIAA go over supervision at the Fall Workshop and explain exactly what the responsibilities are.  Schools are reminded they must provide a supervisor for all post season contests.  

M. Sea-King T-Shirt Contract.  Northwest Designs and Fine Designs both presented proposals for contracts for next year.  M/S/P Fine Designs for one year.  

N. Directors Evaluation.  M/S/P to raise the salary for District Director by 7% (3.5% for 2014-15, 3/5% for 2015-16) for next year.  The board also asked for that the director evaluation and increases should be placed on the April agenda which gave time to accomplish the task by June.  The evaluation document should be prepared by March for distribution and updating.
7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence 
  

B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:32 PM.


9. Next meeting on Tuesday, August 25, 2015 at 3:30 PM
A. Executive Board Calendar

B. Service Fees 

C. Distribution of 2014-2015 Excess Fees

D. District Tournament Allocations

E. Fall District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers

F. 2015-2016 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees

G. 2015-2016 Sea-King Dist. 2 Annual Goals
